

P.O. Box 13231, 1700 N. Congress Ave. Austin, TX 78711-3231, www.twdb.texas.gov Phone (512) 463-7847, Fax (512) 475-2053

July 17, 2023

Mr. Tim Andruss General Manager Texana Groundwater Conservation District P.O. Box 1098 Edna, Texas 77957

Dear Mr. Andruss.

The purpose of this letter is to notify you that the groundwater management plan for the Texana Groundwater Conservation District required by Texas Water Code § 36.1072 is administratively complete in accordance with Texas Water Code § 36.1071(a) and (e). The policies, plans, and opinions in the groundwater management plan represent those of the District and not those of the Texas Water Development Board.

We received the groundwater management plan for the administrative completeness review on May 19, 2023, and it was approved on July 17, 2023. Included with this letter is your District Groundwater Management Plan Certificate of Administrative Completeness.

Thank you for participating in this effort and contributing to the future of groundwater conservation and management in the state of Texas. Your next five-year management plan is due on July 17, 2028.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Stephen Allen of our Groundwater Technical Assistance Department at 512-463-7317 or stephen.allen@twdb.texas.gov.

Sincerely,

Jeff Walker Executive Administrator

Enclosure

c w/o enc: Stephen Allen, P.G., Groundwater

Robert Bradley, P.G., Groundwater

Abiy Berehe, P.G., Texas Commission on Environmental Quality Peggy Hunka, P.G., Texas Commission on Environmental Quality

Recognition of Achievement

Presented to the

Texana Groundwater Conservation District

in recognition of completing the

District Groundwater Management Plan

documented that the plan is administratively complete and in compliance with approved on July 17, 2023. A review of the management plan has Texas Water Code §36.1071 and 31 TAC 356.



